

Stephen Kinnock Member of Parliament for Aberavon



David Rees AM Unit 9 Water Street Business Centre Water Street Our Ref:

SNK/CM

Port Talbot SA12 6LF

28 January 2019

Dear David,

Re: UK Shared Prosperity Fund

Many thanks for taking the time to meet with me on 24 January, to discuss our shared interest in the UK Shared Prosperity Fund. We focused in particular on the attached report, which has been produced by the APPG on Post-Brexit Funding for Nations, Regions and Local Areas.

I'm writing to you in your capacity as Chair of the External Affairs Committee of the Welsh Assembly.

I would be very grateful if you could please distribute the attached to report to the members of your committee.

Please note that I will be meeting with the Welsh Assembly's Cross-Party Group on Industrial Communities at midday on Tuesday 19 February, in the Senedd, in order to present the key findings and recommendations of our APPG report, and to discuss next steps. Please also feel free to convey this invitation to the members of your committee.

Kind regards,

Stephen Kinnock

Labour MP for Aberavon

Chair of the All Party Parliamentary Group on Post-Brexit Funding for Nations, Regions and Local Areas

maii: stepnen.kinnock.mp@pariiament.uk www.stephenkinnock.co.uk Twitter: @SKinnock